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March 15, 2012

Dear Members of the New Jersey State Assembly:

RE: Please Support A-2651 (Wagner / Eustace):
“Save New Jersey Call Center Jobs Act”

The New Jersey State AFL-CIO respectfully ask for your support for A-2651, which seeks to
require employers relocating a call center from the State of New Jersey to foreign countries to provide
notification to the Commissioner of Labor and Workforce Development at least 120 days prior to the
transfer of operations. The bill also calls for these companies to remit any State grant, loan, tax benefit
or other financial support provided to the employer by the State.

Call centers are one the nation’s largest industries, with over four million employees. However,
companies continue to relocate thousands of these jobs overseas, negatively impacting our workforce
here in New Jersey and nationally. To make matters worse, these same companies enjoy lavish
taxpayer funded subsidies. The need for this legislation is simple and straight forward — taxpayer
subsidies should support American jobs, not reward companies that export jobs. And when these jobs
are exported, American policy makers and consumers have a right to know which companies are
shipping call center jobs out of America.

Here in New Jersey, Verizon clearly illustrates this problem. The company has received $113
million in taxpayer subsidies from the state since 1998, and despite being extremely profitable -- $33.4
billion in profits over the last three years -- it paid no federal corporate income tax from 2008-2010 and
even received $951 million in taxpayer funded rebates from the federal government during that time
period. Meanwhile, they have reduced their call center workforce by approximately 50% in New Jersey
over the past decade.

On behalf of thousands of New Jersey call center workers, we respectfully ask for your support of
this legislation that promotes transparency for consumers and promotes responsible and sensible
corporate tax subsidy policy.
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Charles Wowkanech
President

Sincerely,

Laurel Brennan
Secretary-Treasurer
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